TOWN OF LOVELL
MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING
March 21, 2023
PRESENT:  Steve Goldsmith, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Scott Monteith, Bryce Thurston
Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM
 ITEMS ADDRESSED

1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of March 7, 2023 were approved as presented.
2. The payroll warrant was approved and signed.
3. The A/P warrant was approved and signed.

4. The GA reimbursement form was signed.
5. The Porter Annual Maintenance Agreement was signed.
6. The Municipal Resolution document related to Community Resilience was discussed.  Since our attorney Michael Friedman’s letter on this issue indicated he was uncomfortable stating an opinion on this matter, The Select Board voted to forward this letter to Sally Daggett, as recommended by Mr. Friedman, in an effort to obtain a legal opinion on its content before it is signed by the Select Board  Members.
7. Three Quit claim deeds were singed.
8. The Certified Ratio Declaration Form was signed.

9. Two concealed weapons permits were signed.

10. The Oxford County Commissioners Minutes and 2023 Tax Commitment was discussed.

11. The debris pile at the transfer station was discussed with attending contractors in an effort to obtain all viewpoints on this issue prior to the Select Board setting a policy.  It was discussed that this debris pile is getting very large, with Commercial disposal contributing to its size.  The grinding and disposal of this pile is under way at a cost of approximately $50,000, and this debris pile will be closed after April 3, 2023 in order to allow the grinding and disposal to proceed.  A date for re-opening this pile has not yet been set.  The Select Board indicated that a solution that would eliminate commercial disposal at the pile while NOT imposing any fees or charges would be the preferable solution. The Select Board is attempting to obtain opinions from all affected by this issue so that a coordinated solution can be reached.  The attending contractors were encouraged to provide any thoughts or opinions on this matter to the Select Board so their ideas can be considered in the solution developed.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

